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Nuclear Regulatory Commission § 26.89 

§ 26.89 Preparing to collect specimens 
for testing. 

(a) When an individual has been noti-
fied of a requirement for testing and 
does not appear at the collection site 
within the time period specified by 
FFD program procedures, the collector 
shall inform FFD program manage-
ment that the individual has not re-
ported for testing. FFD program man-
agement shall ensure that the nec-
essary steps are taken to determine 
whether the individual’s undue tardi-
ness or failure to appear for testing 
constitutes a violation of the licensee’s 
or other entity’s FFD policy. If FFD 
program management determines that 
the undue tardiness or failure to report 
for testing represents an attempt to 
subvert the testing process, the li-
censee or other entity shall impose on 
the individual the sanctions in 
§ 26.75(b). If FFD program management 
determines that the undue tardiness or 
failure to report does not represent a 
subversion attempt, the licensee or 
other entity may not impose sanctions 
but shall ensure that the individual is 
tested at the earliest reasonable and 
practical opportunity after locating 
the individual. 

(b) Donors shall provide acceptable 
identification before testing. 

(1) Acceptable identification includes 
photo-identification issued by a li-
censee or other entity who is subject to 
this part, or by the Federal, State, or 
local government. Licensees and other 
entities may not accept faxes or photo-
copies of identification. 

(2) If the donor cannot produce ac-
ceptable identification before any test-
ing that is required under this part 
other than pre-access testing, the col-
lector shall proceed with the test and 
immediately inform FFD program 
management that the donor did not 
present acceptable identification. 
When so informed, FFD program man-
agement shall contact the individual’s 
supervisor to verify in-person the indi-
vidual’s identity, or, if the supervisor 
is not available, take other steps to es-
tablish the individual’s identity and 
determine whether the lack of identi-
fication was an attempt to subvert the 
testing process. The donor may not 
leave the collection site except under 

supervision until his or her identity 
has been established. 

(3) If the donor is scheduled for pre- 
access testing and cannot produce ac-
ceptable identification, the collector 
may not proceed with the collection, 
and shall inform FFD program man-
agement that the individual did not 
present acceptable identification. 
When so informed, FFD program man-
agement will take the necessary steps 
to determine whether the lack of iden-
tification was an attempt to subvert 
the testing process. 

(4) The collector shall explain the 
testing procedure to the donor, show 
the donor the form(s) to be used, and 
ask the donor to sign a consent-to-test-
ing form. The donor may not be re-
quired to list prescription medications 
or over-the-counter preparations that 
he or she has recently used. 

(c) The collector shall inform the 
donor that, if the donor refuses to co-
operate in the specimen collection 
process (including, but not limited to, 
behaving in a confrontational manner 
that disrupts the testing process; ad-
mitting to the collector that he or she 
adulterated, diluted, or adulterated the 
specimen; is found to have a device, 
such as a prosthetic appliance, the pur-
pose of which is to interfere with pro-
viding an actual urine specimen; or 
leaving the collection site before all of 
the collection procedures are com-
pleted), it will be considered a refusal 
to test, and sanctions for subverting 
the testing process will be imposed 
under § 26.75(b). If the donor refuses to 
cooperate in the collection procedures, 
the collector shall inform FFD pro-
gram management to obtain guidance 
on the actions to be taken. 

(d) In order to promote the security 
of specimens, avoid distraction of the 
collector, and ensure against any con-
fusion in the identification of speci-
mens, a collector shall conduct only 
one collection procedure at any given 
time. For this purpose, a urine collec-
tion procedure is complete when the 
urine specimen container has been 
sealed and initialed, the chain-of-cus-
tody form has been executed, and the 
donor has departed the collection site. 

VerDate Nov<24>2008 08:52 Mar 25, 2010 Jkt 220030 PO 00000 Frm 00513 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Y:\SGML\220030.XXX 220030W
R

ei
er

-A
vi

le
s 

on
 D

S
K

J8
S

O
Y

B
1P

R
O

D
 w

ith
 C

F
R


		Superintendent of Documents
	2014-09-02T16:10:28-0400
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




